
SACRAMENTO VALLEY CHAPTER LFL MEETING 

APRIL 2, 2017 

 

The meeting was opened at 1:09 p.m. at Zion Lutheran Church with prayer by President Lois 
Brauer.  There were 11 present at this meeting. 

Ali Bohnhof, Secretary, read the minutes of our last meeting of February 19, 2017. The 
minutes were approved as read. 

Linda Cruz, Treasurer, read the Treasurer’s report. We have a balance of $8,823.12. The LWML 
Grant account has been closed.  The Treasurer’s report was accepted and filed for review. 

NEWSLETTER UPDATE – Lois will do the newsletter for now. 

FACEBOOK PAGE AND WEB PAGE – Lois is maintaining the LFL Facebook page and will update 
as needed. She would appreciate suggestions and ideas from others.  James has created our 
new Web address: sac-lfl.org/Home.html. He will be updating and maintaining the website 
with our upcoming events, linking them to the event originators. He will also update and 
maintain the Chapter minutes and other reports. 

SUPERHERO WALK – The walk will be held at Maidu Park in Roseville on May 20, 2017. James 
will be the team leader for LFL and recruit donors for the fundraiser. 

SEXUALITY EVENT – Lois has been working with Andy Matzke of Sun River Church, Heidi 
Matzke of APC and Rebecca Wilkie, a part time media person for APC concerning the SRT 
event on May 7th.  She received publicity materials – posters and invitational cards were given 
to all attending this meeting so they may distribute to others who may be interested in the 
event.  We discussed putting flyers on car windshields at other churches and local parking lots. 
Perhaps our church youth could do this as a project.  Newsletter info was sent to Zion and 
churches in our Zone 19.  In addition, Tara Anderson, Abigail Lowman, Tina Wilkins and Lois 
gave handouts of the Silver Ring Thing publicity material to all the Zone 19  LWML society 
presidents and Board members at the Zone 19 LWML Spring Rally on March 25th. 

A motion was made, seconded and approved that we disburse up to $3,000.00 each to KLUV 
and FISH radio stations to advertise the SRT event.  

Lydia Thompson will get the details worked out and keep in touch with Lois to accomplish 
promotion on the radio stations.  



 Lydia Thompson and Tina Wilkins volunteered to take flyers to Seventh Day Adventist 
Churches, Assembly of God Churches and Trinity Church on Madison Ave. Linda Cruz will be 
giving info to her contact at Capitol Christian Church. Linda will ask Duane Schramm at Zion 
about getting promo into in local newspapers.   Donna and Paul Maier will take care of St. 
Matthew promotional materials. Val Brauer will promote at The Rock Church in Roseville. 
Roger gave promo cards to John Ficker who has a youth ministry. Also, we have contacts with 
people involved with Yuba College, and Sac. State-Chico. Ali’s doctor will promote the event 
with a flyer in the foyer in his office. 

 Lydia and Tina will contact home school groups and distribute posters, flyers and invitational 
cards.  

Tara Anderson will speak to her youth group and they will discuss how they can help and 
promote the event. 

We discussed starting a scholarship fund for those who may not be able to afford to go to the 
event.  This was tabled for our next meeting. (Pastor Tesch announced at service that Zion 
Church would help those youth at Zion with ticket costs, thank you Zion.) 

Extensive brainstorming was done concerning event. Attached is complete list of suggestions 
and ideas as part of the agenda.  This is available upon request.  

OTHER BUSINESS – We decided to discuss the plans made at our Annual Planning Meeting at 
our next meeting. 

   Lydia suggested we consider setting up a booth at our Zion Block Party on Oct 7th. 

Our next meeting will be on May 20th after the Superhero Walk.  Location to be announced. 

The meeting was closed at 2:46 p.m. with prayer by Lois Brauer. 

 

Ali Bohnhof, Secretary 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


